
VISITORS’ POLICY DURING COVID-19 
 

It is the COVID-19 committee's recommendation that all visitors are not to enter the 

building of Mill Neck Manor School for the Deaf. However, in certain cases, there are 

exceptions to the visitors’ policy. 

• Parents who are interested in enrolling their child at Mill Neck Manor School for 

the Deaf. 

• Essential Visitors such as school districts who are visiting to observe the program 

of the students that we serve and inspection services such as Fire Marshall, 

Inspection services, State Education Department, and the likes 

• Board Members of Mill Neck Manor Family of Organizations 

• Deaf Education Teaching Programs will be allowed to observe our student 

teachers within the classroom since the student teaching program is one of our 

vital tools to recruit potential and qualified candidates to our teaching program 

• Any employees of the Mill Neck Manor Family of Organizations 

Approved visitors will be allowed to have the tour of the campus provided that they meet 

the following criteria: 

• Provide a proof of vaccination - a valid COVID-19 Card or NYS Excelsior Pass or 

Excelsior Pass Plus. 

• Fill out an attestation form prior to arrival. 

• Wear an appropriate mask at all times. 

• Maintain social distancing. 

The auditorium will be allowed to be used for the purpose of outside visitors since it has 

its own HVAC and filtration system that is separate from the school. The doors between 

the school and the auditorium will be closed at all times. 


